

Kathleen B. Connell connell@connellcummings.com

4200 Northside Parkway, Building 10 Atlanta, GA 30327 www.connellcummings.com T 678- 384-4542 F 678- 404-6336

April 25, 2022

To: Members of the Georgia Child Support Commission

From: Kathleen "Katie" Connell

Chair, 2018 Parenting Time Deviation Study Committee

Re: Report and Recommendations of the 2018 Parenting Time Deviation Study Committee

Dear Commission Members:

Enclosed you will find the report and recommendations of the 2018 Parenting Time Deviation Study Committee, as established on November 16, 2018, pursuant to the Commission's enabling statute. The group met twenty-two (22) times between April 12, 2019, and April 25, 2022, to develop and prepare the enclosed report and recommendations.

Our task was to give recommendations on the establishment of a parenting time adjustment to child support. Also included, are several other topics about which the Committee could not reach consensus but believe should be addressed as part of the Commission's final decision on the issue. Finally, we have incorporated areas that, although outside the scope of the stated objectives of the study Committee, are deemed as important to the work of the Commission and merit consideration in its' ongoing work.

The study committee fulfills its charge by submitting this report to the Commission as enclosed.

Very truly yours,

KATHLEEN B. CONNELL